Net Zero Task Force

A committee for exploring and achieving cost-effective solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy development in Derry

Approved: Jell Mah. 1/18/24

Thursday, December 19, 2023

6:00 Room 207 Municipal Center

Board Members

Andrew DaPrato John O'Connor Jeff Moulton Tom Cardon David Clapp

Chris Cox Erin Spencer Mike Fodiman Mike Fowler

Vacancies

Conservation Committee Vacant

Alternates

Derry Business Rep Alt. Vacant Two Alternates Vacant Code Enforcement Rep. Vacant

Approved Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:00

Members Present: Tom Cardon, Chris Cox, Jeff Moulton, Erin Spencer, Mike Fodiman

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Tom and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 4-0-1 with Erin abstaining.

New Business:

Jeff gave the legislative update. Currently nothing is going on for energy related bills.

Chris gave the Community Power update stating that the committee will dissolve at the end of 2023.

The committee discussed the Landfill Solar contract. The \$500,000.00 Department of Energy grant looks good but is not yet approved.

Jeff gave the update on EV Planning. The DOT (Federal) TMAC grant was reduced to \$1 million eliminating any EV vehicles for the town. There were complications for the grant, and it is not known if Derry will get any funding at this time, but Mike Fowler is working on it.

Motion to adjourn made by Chris at 6:47 and seconded by Tom, motion passed 5-0.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary